May 31, 2005
Princeton, New Jersey

Plaks Announces Staff Changes at PER

PER President Livia B. Plaks announced today staff changes the Project on Ethnic Relations effective June 1, 2005.

Alex N. Grigor’ev will become Director for Western Balkans.  Andrzej Mirga will become Director for Roma Programs.

Mirga has served at PER since 1993.  He is currently Chair of the PER Romani Advisory Council.  Mirga is widely recognized as a leading authority on Romani issues and has developed numerous international initiatives related to the Roma.  He chaired most of PER’s roundtables on Romani issues.  His new position he will be responsible for developing PER programs on the Roma and will direct activities of PER regional offices in this regard.

Grigor’ev has served at PER since 1996.  He is currently Senior Program Officer.  Grigor’ev is a recognized expert on the Balkans and has been involved in all PER’s negotiations there.  In his new position he will be responsible for development and management of PER programs in the countries of the Western Balkans and will supervise PER regional offices there.

PER, with headquarters in Princeton, New Jersey, has several offices in the region, including a Regional Center for Central, East, and Southeast Europe located in Romania.  Recently, PER opened an office in Brussels.

The Project on Ethnic Relations (PER) was founded in 1991 in anticipation of the serious interethnic conflicts that were to erupt following the collapse of Communism in Central and Eastern Europe and the former Soviet Union.  PER conducts programs of high-level intervention and dialogue and serves as a neutral mediator in several major disputes in the region.  PER also conducts programs of training, education, and research at international, national, and community levels.

PER's current supporters include the William and Flora Hewlett Foundation, the Government of Switzerland, the Charles Stewart Mott Foundation, the Government of Romania, the Government of the United Kingdom, the Ford Foundation, the Government of Sweden, the Rockefeller Brothers Fund, the German Marshall Fund of the United States, the U.S. Department of State, the Council of Europe, and the People Technology Foundation.

